Ledyard Public Schools



Administrative Offices

September 2, 2022

Mr. Kevin Dombrowski Chair, Ledyard Town Council Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339

Dear Chairman Dombrowski:

The Ledyard Board of Education (BOE) has reviewed and approved several actions for request and communication to the Ledyard Town Council (TC). The BOE respectfully requests your review and subsequent actions where applicable.

- Notification to TC that the Gales Ferry Classroom Renovation Project has been completed for the opening of school. The classrooms are beautiful and the students and teachers appreciate your continued support. While not requiring any formal action nor impacting the overall budget, there was a slight overage on painting that was covered from the original flooring budget. The Permanent Municipal Building Committee (PMBC) is also aware.
- 2. Attached is a proposed supplemental spending plan for the Agricultural Science Program at Ledyard High School. The \$146,558 spending plan was developed by the program team in coordination with district administration. The request is to utilize remaining funds from the last Fiscal Year (2022) ASTE Revenue. It is further requested that per previous TC action that any remaining funds from FY 2022 ASTE be transferred to the appropriate CNR account designated for our Agricultural Science Program.
- 3. The BOE and PMBC have been notified by the State of CT of required changes to our project proposals for the Gales Ferry roofing project. The State is requiring TC to authorize an increased bid of \$50.00 per ft. In addition, The State has determined that the construction of GFS was not accepted until 2006, and therefore will receive reimbursement on only 75% of the total approved project cost. Both of these changes require TC approval/acknowledgement. Further details and cost breakdowns are provided in an enclosed attachment #2.
- 4. The BOE and PMBC have been notified by the State of CT of required changes to our project proposals for the Juliet W. Long roofing project. The State is requiring TC to authorize an increased bid of \$50.00 per ft.. As in item 3 above, further details and cost breakdowns are provided in an enclosed attachment #2.

Attachment 2

Gales Ferry & Juliet Long School Roof and HVAC Projects

When applying for the state grant for the roof projects Ledyard Public Schools (LPS) was informed that due to recent inflation the State of Connecticut expects to see estimates in the range of \$50.00 per square foot. LPS original estimates were based on \$35.00, and a figure of \$38.00 was submitted for town approval to allow for escalation of costs until the project started construction the following year.

The State also stated that the Gales Ferry Roof was not 20 years old and would receive reimbursement on only 75% of the project cost. The State's explanation was that the Board of Education did not officially accept the project until 2006 even though the school opened for students in 1999.

The State also required documentation from the town council that acknowledges that they are aware that full reimbursement for the Gales Ferry roof will be reduced by 20% based on a replacement in the summer of 2023. The States records show that the date of acceptance by the Board of Education was in 2006 well after the building was opened.

Based on this information the following chart details the cost changes the State is requesting prior to "approval of the project":

School	Original Request	New Request	Difference	State Share	Town Share
Gales Ferry	\$1,845,000	\$2,427,000	\$582,000	\$362,818	\$219,182
Juliet Long	\$1,375,000	\$1,809,000	\$434,000	\$270,555	\$163,445
Central Office	\$200,000	\$263,000	\$63,000	\$20,267	\$42,733
total	\$3,375,000	\$4,499,000	\$1,079,000	\$653,640	\$425,360
Federal Inflation Reduction Act funding for Solar installations paid 12 months after solar installation.					(\$231,524)
Estimated increase to town share for roof and solar installation					\$198,836

Part of the recently passed Inflation Reduction Act allows the renewable energy credits to be passed through to municipalities and other non profit organizations. Previously these would have gone to the vendor supplying the system. As shown above this will significantly decrease the Town's share of the cost increases on the roof portion of the project.

The JWL HVAC System may now be eligible for grants that are scheduled to be released in the late fall. The project was 100% town cost and the State reimbursement would offset some of the increased costs.

It is important to note that final bids may result in costs that are below what the State is currently requiring for our projection, which may result in an overall lower cost to the Town.

Mr. Dombrowski, Chair Ledyard Town Council

It is important to note that while item 3 and 4 above result in additional cost burden to the town, our overall project cost may be mitigated by the Inflation Reduction Act. The act allows the renewable energy credits to be passed through to municipalities and other non profit organizations. Previously these would have gone to the vendor supplying the system. Additionally, the approved HVAC system at JWL may also be eligible for State grants scheduled for release this fall.

Should you or any of the Town Councilors have any questions, please let me know. The Board of Education, Superintendent and our Director of Facilities are available.

Sincerely,

Jason S. Hartling

Superintendent of Schools

Cc: Anthony R. Favry, Chair, Ledyard Board of Education William Saums, Chair, Ledyard Town Council Finance Committee

Fred Allyn III, Mayor